Draft Minutes of the Meeting
Of the Whepstead Parish Council on
Wednesday July 8th 2020 at 7pm (via Zoom)
Attendees	Councillors 		 		N Aitkens - NA
							L Smith – LS
							T Smith – TS
							G Merrett – GM
							G Corcoran – GC
							A Walsh – AW
							S Durrant - SD
Clerk 			  		D Rix – DR		 
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	Apologies for Absence
Cllrs Mary Evans and Karen Soons
Declarations of Interest
None
District Councillor Report 
Circulated before meeting
County Councillor Report 
Circulated before meeting
Public Forum
None
Planning Applications
DC/20/0859/LB – Plovers, Chedburgh Road
The application to carry out some structural repairs and expose timbers was supported with no objections.
DC/20/0743/FUL – Nunwick Farm, Rede Road
The resubmitted application for a 1.7m wall at the entrance to the property was supported with no objections.
DC/20/0881/FUL – Dovedon Hall, Chedburgh Road
The application to convert a barn into a dwelling met with no objections as it can’t be seen from the road.
DR had received confirmation that an enforcement officer was investigating the new timber business at Pattles Grove.
Minutes of the Meetings held on May 22nd  
Cllr TS proposed and it was seconded by Cllr GC that the minutes were a true record.
Matters Arising from the May meeting
None
Clerk’s Report 
DR had circulated new model standing orders. It was likely the model financial regulations would be updated soon too. She suggested they both be adopted at the next meeting. 
DR had forwarded the recycling cheque – paid to the PC in error - to the WCA. She had received £150 from Cllr ME’s Locality Budget.
Finance 
There were 3 invoices for payment.
£957.46 – Clerk’s fees Apr-Jun
£115 – Clerk’s exes Apr-Jun
£150 – White Horse Pub
Cllr GM proposed and it was seconded by Cllr GC that the bank reconciliations for the end of April and June were correct and the cheques be paid.
After confirmation from the external auditor that ‘virtually’ signing off the accounts was acceptable, DR had submitted the certificate of exemption and had published the accounts on the village website. The exercise of public rights started on June 29th and would run for 30 days. Robin Drayton had very kindly internally audited the accounts again and DR would buy him a bottle of wine as a thank you.
DR had applied for and received a VAT refund of £1,435.19. 

Bank balance to end April 2020

	Balance in Treasurers Account
	£11,335.80

	Savings account
	£10,454.56

	Total
	£21,790.36

	Less cheques not presented
	Nil

	Total
	£21,790.36



Bank balance to end May 2020

	Balance in Treasurers Account
	£11,639.55

	Savings account
	£10,455.02

	Total
	£22,094.57

	Less cheques not presented
	Nil

	Total
	£22,094.57


Covid-19 Matters and Response
Suggested that the village What’sApp group has evolved into a ‘chat shop’, but agreed no harm in that. Cllrs TS and LS praised the pub. The measures in place made it feel very safe. Cllr GM said the doughnut boys had erected the WCA tents to provide shelter in the pub garden and he praised the village volunteer effort. People were still shopping for him.
Footpaths, Byways and Highways
DR had organised for the distribution of the village walks leaflet to every household. However, the Green Access Team had been in touch to say the printers were not happy with the leaflet and were printing another 1,000 copies for free. The coloured waymarker discs would be delivered in due course. 
DR had reported overgrown vegetation on the path next to the chapel and the one that runs from the B1066 to between Willows Cottage and Riches Farm. She had also reported the broken Rectory Road sign opposite the chapel. The doughnut boys had kindly cut the path on Fern Hill.  
Overgrown Hedges 
Cllr NA to work with Andrew Maddever and residents on overgrown hedges in Rectory Road, which are taking the wing mirrors off high sided vehicles.
Community Speed Watch
Steve Bonney said the SID was now doing 10 days at either end of the village. New 30mph signs had been erected at both ends of the village on the B1066 and a number of CSW signs were also going up. The mannequin has still not been seen. Checked insurance cover. SID is protected as the PC’s total assets are under £20,000. 
Neighbourhood Watch Scheme
Cllr LS said she was very concerned about the number of scams around and urged everyone to ignore cold callers. She was circulating everything that Bob from Rural South Watch was sending her.
Whepstead Community Association Report  
Cllr GM said that there were lots of leaks in the community centre roof. The committee was getting quotes and looking for grants to repair the damage. For health and safety reasons, Cllr TS and NA urged the WCA to take specialist advice when dealing with asbestos. 
Correspondence
None 
Chairman’s Comments
None.
Resolution to exclude the Public from the Meeting 
Due to the confidential nature of the agenda item to be discussed it was proposed by Cllr GM and seconded by Cllr TS that under the Public Bodies (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960 that the meeting move into private session. 
Land in Whepstead
Cllr NA declared an interest and left the room.
Any Other Business 
[bookmark: _GoBack]None
The meeting closed at 8pm


Signed………………………………..Dated………………




As requested please find below Councillor newsletters

Cllr Karen Soons July Newsletter
Visit suffolk.gov.uk/coronavirus for health advice, service changes, business support and schools’ guidance. 
Keep up to date on the latest guidance on COVID-19 from central government here: www.gov.uk/coronavirus
COVID-19 related news 
New plan sets out how Suffolk will prevent and respond to COVID-19 outbreak  
A plan which sets out how Suffolk would prevent and respond to a localised outbreak of COVID-19 was published on 30 June. 
Suffolk’s Local Outbreak Control Plan will be triggered where there are suspected or confirmed COVID-19 outbreaks in any setting or community within the county. 
The plan, a requirement of Government of all local authorities, outlines measures to prevent, manage, and contain outbreaks of Coronavirus and protect the public’s health. It builds on existing relationships and processes in place with partner agencies across Suffolk.   

The plan outlines how complex cases will be managed in more than 30 high-risk places, locations, and communities, particularly care homes and schools. It also outlines local testing capacity, use of data to identify and proactively manage outbreaks, and contact tracing in complex settings. An outbreak is defined when there are two or more cases in high-risk settings, or a greater than expected occurrence of COVID-19 compared with the usual level for a particular place and time.   
Stuart Keeble, Director of Public Health at Suffolk County Council, who is leading this outbreak plan, said: “COVID-19 has had a significant impact on all of our lives and, sadly, we will be living with the threat of the virus for many months to come. 
“Whilst this plan outlines how Suffolk will best respond to outbreaks, prevention of the virus is absolutely vital in making sure the number of new cases continues to decline in Suffolk. We must all continue to follow social distancing guidelines and ensure we wash our hands regularly, to avoid a second wave of the pandemic. If you develop symptoms of coronavirus, make sure you get a test and isolate at home.”
Delivery of the Local Outbreak Control Plan will be co-ordinated by the Suffolk COVID-19 Coordination Centre. All information (including outbreak notifications) and national guidance will be received here, which enables a co-ordinated response and allows tasks to be allocated to the most appropriate partners. 
Suffolk has received £2.79million from a £300million Government fund to support delivery of the Local Outbreak Control Plan. 
A copy of the plan can is available here.
Suffolk’s recycling centres phased reopening 

Re-use shop from 9th July

· The Bury Re-use shop will be open 9am – 5pm Thursday through to Monday (closed Tuesday and Wednesday)
· The Foxhall Re-use shop will resume normal operating hours and as of 9th July be open 9am-5pm Monday to Saturday and 10am-4pm on Sunday. 
· A number of measures will be in place for the safety of yourselves and our staff:
. Numbers of people allowed within the shop will be limited
. 2 metre social distancing must be maintained
. A one-way system will be in place
. Hand sanitising facilities will be available
. Payment by card is encouraged
· We will not be accepting direct donations at the current time, as items will be subject to a period of quarantine, in line with guidelines, prior to being sold in the shop.
· You must book an appointment to visit the Recycling Centre to drop off items for Re-use and recycling. To book, go to suffolk.gov.uk/recyclingcentres
· You can visit either Foxhall or Bury Re-use Shop without a booking, however you will not be able to access the recycling centre and must park in the shop car park.

Vans, trailers and trade waste now accepted at nine of Suffolk’s recycling centres 

In line with the phased approach to reopening Suffolk’s recycling centres, people with vans, trailers and trade waste can now book an appointment to visit nine of the county’s 11 recycling centres. 

As of Thursday July 2 and over the next seven days. All visitors will need to pre-book an appointment online before arriving, where they will be asked what type of vehicle they will use and whether they are bringing household or business waste. In order to prevent queueing on neighbouring roads, people without a booking will not be able to enter the site. Social distancing measures also operate on site. 

At this time appointments for vans, trailers and trade waste are unavailable at Haverhill and Leiston Recycling Centres. These are smaller sites and have fewer appointments available. 

There are a number of restrictions in place in order to help support social distancing on sites and to make sure waste is dealt with efficiently. These include: 
· Vans with trailers will not be allowed on any site 
· Only one visit per household or vehicle within seven days. This allows more visitors on site whilst maintaining social distancing and protecting the health and safety of site staff and users
· Trailers must be no more than 750kg max gross weight, single axle and unbraked. No other trailer size or type is permitted
· All waste should be pre-sorted to make your visit as quick and simple as possible and to maximise recycling

The booking system has proved an efficient and effective way of allowing people to easily dispose of their rubbish and recycling and help manage demand on service, and has been given widespread public support. 

The easy-to-use booking system is available at www.suffolk.gov.uk/recyclingcentres. If you don’t have access to the internet call 0345 606 6067. Residents must not arrive on site more than 5 minutes before their allocated time. Appointments are released on a rolling seven-day basis. 
Suffolk’s resilience partners continue to provide PPE equipment where most needed
As Suffolk’s response to the Covid-19 pandemic enters its fourth month, the team set up in March to source and distribute personal protective equipment (PPE) to support service providers across the county continues to operate from Suffolk County Council’s offices in Ipswich.
To date, this PPE ‘cell’ of the Suffolk Resilience Forum (SRF) has distributed over 2.3 million items of PPE across Suffolk. Over 1.9 million of these items have been distributed for use in the care sector to support some of Suffolk’s most vulnerable residents.
This equipment is directly supporting a range of staff every day, providing them with the masks, gloves and other disposable protective items needed to ensure safe working and effective infection control in care settings, social care, special schools, emergency services, and health organisations.
As service providers increase contact with residents and reopen, or plan for buildings to reopen in weeks to come, Suffolk’s PPE team will continue to purchase and distribute equipment where there is a shortfall in supply, or where organisations identify an urgent need.
Speaking on behalf of the SRF, Suffolk’s Director for Public Health, Stuart Keeble said:
“As the pandemic really took hold in late March, it was vitally important that we quickly established a team to source and distribute PPE where it was needed most. This was especially important given the increased demand for personal protective equipment across the UK, and the world at that point.
"Suffolk’s team continues to operate and the SRF is keeping a close eye on levels of demand to understand if, and when, we need to scale back operations.
“We have worked hard to source and supply PPE equipment where it is needed across Suffolk and have been able to provide PPE to all those who have requested it, to continue to protect residents and staff and reduce the risk of infection.”
Temporary relaxation of concessionary travel arrangements in Suffolk to end next month 
As more people return to work, public transport operators face the challenge of meeting this extra demand and ensuring adherence to Government guidance.
Passenger numbers are highest at the beginning and end of the day, so people who need to make essential journey for shopping, care or health reasons are being encouraged to travel after 9.30am when buses are currently quieter.
Suffolk County Council and bus operators in the county have agreed to end the temporary relaxation of concessionary travel rules from Monday 6 July 2020.
The relaxation was introduced across Suffolk in late March and allowed those with concessionary passes to travel on buses for free before 9:30am. The aim was to provide more flexibility for older people, and those with disabilities, to visit supermarkets during the lockdown.
Andrew Reid, Suffolk County Council’s Cabinet Member for Highways, Transport and Rural Affairs, said:
“Now that more people are returning to their workplaces and children are going back to school, it is important that we take steps across the county to protect passengers. It is vital we help bus operators balance the need to get people to work and children to school, while maintaining social distancing and adhering to Government guidelines, so this means staggering the times when passengers travel.
“The relaxation of the concessionary travel scheme was a temporary measure to address the situation at the time. The situation has changed, and we are now facing a new set of challenges. Therefore, I urge people to only use public buses for essential journeys and to travel after 9:30am where possible.”
From Monday 6th July concessionary bus passes in Suffolk will only be valid Monday to Fridays 9.30am to 11pm, and all day on Saturdays, Sundays and Bank Holidays. Also, all passengers are now required to wear a face covering on public transport. For more information about concessionary travel in Suffolk, visit suffolkonboard.com. 
An alternative travel option for elderly and vulnerable passengers is the county’s Connecting Communities demand responsive services, which operate Monday to Friday 7am to 7pm. Further details can be found at communities.suffolkonboard.com or by calling 0345 606 6171.
Looking after the vulnerable is top priority 
Article by Councillor Beccy Hopfensperger, Cabinet Member for Adult Care. Published 23 June 2020. 
Nationally the focus of Covid-19 within the care sector has been on care homes. In Suffolk, we recognise that the experience is the same in all care settings, including extra care housing and supported housing, although the prevalence has not been as great. Care settings have been on the frontline in terms of our local response to Covid-19. News of cases, the need for testing, and sadly people passing away as a result of this virus, has been widely reported. 
I want to share what has been happening within homes to protect residents and give an update on the support the county council is continuing to provide care homes as they face this challenge. 
While we are seeing a gradual decrease in the number of cases within Suffolk’s care homes, and the number of deaths due to Covid-19 appear to be reducing, providers are still in the response phase of this pandemic.
Suffolk’s care homes continue to care for residents with the utmost professionalism and kindness. They are following national guidance regarding social distancing, hygiene standards and the correct use of personal protective equipment (PPE). Testing is available for all care homes - for the entire home, including staff and residents who are not displaying any symptoms. 
Ahead of a national testing site being available, we started testing residents in care homes. Since testing began in mid-April, over 2,300 people have been tested across all care settings and testing continues.
With more testing taking place, infection control and prevention measures can be more effective.
The county council, with its health partners, continues to have daily contact with care homes to support them and respond to their needs and concerns. This support has included help to source agency staff where there is staff absence, obtaining PPE, a dedicated infection prevention and control enquiry line, and a package of financial support.
While providers are responsible for sourcing their own supply of PPE and financial support has been provided to help meet the additional costs, the Suffolk Resilience Forum has supplied care providers with 1.7 million items of emergency PPE when they have encountered difficulty in sourcing their own supply.
The number of people who have died in care homes in Suffolk due to Covid-19 is decreasing on a weekly basis. However, this doesn’t take away from the fact that people have died because of this virus. It is a tragedy that families are losing their much-loved relatives and friends to this virus, and my deepest sympathies and condolences are with those who are grieving during this most difficult time. 
In Suffolk, we are continuing to see a higher percentage of Covid-19 related deaths within care homes compared to some other areas. The reasons for this are complex, but factors we think are contributing to this are more people choosing to die in their usual place of residence and the high number of nursing beds that we have within care homes. These provide care for people with complex care needs who may be approaching the end of their life, and I would like to assure people that we have very good practices for providing end of life care in Suffolk. 
Dying within a care home setting often reflects a person’s wish to remain in their usual place of residence, in comfortable surroundings, with people around them who are familiar, as opposed to being in an unfamiliar hospital setting.
Although we no longer have any council-owned care homes in Suffolk, they are all privately owned and run, the county council still considers looking after the most vulnerable to be its top priority. The council is standing shoulder to shoulder with our care providers as we continue to face this crisis, and I want to take one final moment to praise their monumental efforts and their continued dedication and professionalism. The kindness and warmth that they show our most vulnerable each day, despite the pressures they face, is deeply moving. 
I would ask people to please do what they can to protect our most vulnerable by continuing to follow government guidance around social distancing and hygiene to reduce the spread of the virus in our communities. Thank you for doing your bit and, please, Stick With It Suffolk.
Improving Suffolk’s wellbeing and mental health with a simple ‘thank you’
A new, colourful way for people across Suffolk to show their appreciation for others, is underway in Suffolk.
[image: Suffolk says thanks ]
Suffolk Says Thanks recognises the small acts of kindness taking place across the county in response to the coronavirus pandemic.
The initiative was launched on 4 June by the Suffolk Resilience Forum, which has a specific group tasked with looking at emotional wellbeing in the community related to the pandemic.
As a direct result of the current situation, people may be experiencing mental health issues, or their emotional wellbeing may be affected. To help with this, the simple act of saying ‘thank you’ is known to have a positive effect on both the person giving thanks, as well as the person receiving it.
Stuart Keeble, Director of Public Health Suffolk, said:
“Coronavirus has changed our way of life in so many ways and, consequently, more people’s mental health is likely to be affected.
“Suffolk residents have a huge range of mental health support available to them, and there is always someone available to talk to, 24/7. But sometimes, a simple ‘thank you’ is enough to make someone’s day and can be the small boost that they need.
“Suffolk Says Thanks builds on the appreciation that we as a nation have been showing to key workers and NHS staff 
“So let’s say ‘thank you’ across Suffolk: the neighbour or volunteer who has put out your bins, the friend who collects your shopping, or the person on your street that waves every morning as they pass by your house.”
Posters, cards and other colourful materials can be downloaded from www.suffolksaysthanks.com to provide inspiration for saying thank you in different ways. People are invited to share their messages with others, through the website and on social media, using the hashtag #suffolksaysthanks.
Gemma Levi, chair of Suffolk Resilience Forum’s Emotional Wellbeing in the Community group, said:
“As a nation we’ve been great at thanking others and seen the positive impact it’s had on our key workers. We now want to acknowledge the small acts of kindness and Suffolk Says Thanks gives people the materials and inspiration to thank those in their local community.
“We would like people to post their ‘thank yous’ as photos and videos on social media, to download materials to colour in and display in windows, or even print out one of the template letters to pop through someone’s door.
“Research into actions for promoting happiness has shown that demonstrating an act of kindness once a week over a six-week period is associated with an increase in wellbeing.
“The act of giving is one of the ‘five ways to wellbeing’, which is an established framework setting out simple steps for improving day-to-day mental health.”
If you are experiencing something that makes you feel unsafe, distressed, or worried about your mental health you can call the FirstResponse service on 0808 196 3494. This phoneline is provided by Norfolk and Suffolk NHS Foundation Trust, and is available 24 hours a day, seven days a week. It provides immediate advice, support and signposting.
Other news
Joint statement from Sizewell C Joint Local Authorities Group – acceptance of DCO
In a joint statement, published on 24 June, East Suffolk Council and Suffolk County Council outlined that, whilst EDF Energy has formally met the legal requirements for consultation on the Sizewell C proposals, they still have serious concerns about EDF Energy’s consultations to date and its compliance with the Government’s guidance and advice on the pre-application process.
The Councils were asked by the Government’s Planning Inspectorate to provide their views on the adequacy of EDF Energy’s consultation so far. In their ‘Adequacy of Consultation Response’, the Councils conclude that EDF Energy has complied with the legal requirements of the Planning Act 2008. However, the lack of a comprehensive set of documents up to this point has compromised the engagement that has taken place, and the Councils do not feel they have been able to complete their pre-application work with the Applicant (EDF Energy) to the extent set out by the Planning Act 2008. In their response, the Councils refer to several statutory consultees and many Town and Parish Councils having raised similar concerns about the level and quality of information that has been made available throughout the consultation exercises.
Given the ongoing lockdown restrictions relating to Covid-19, the councils strongly believe EDF Energy should carefully consider how and when the engagement period on the Development Control Order submission documents should take place, to ensure that all of the community can have their say.
Suffolk County Councillor Richard Rout, Chairman of Sizewell C Joint Local Authorities Group (JLAG) said:
“Whilst we accept that EDF Energy may have passed the legal requirement they needed to meet in regards to public consultation for their proposed development at Sizewell, we strongly believe that the consultations to date have been hindered by significant gaps of information in the documentation provided. There is still much more that needs to be done before EDF Energy can fully satisfy a range of outstanding questions and issues that remain unanswered up to this point.
“Our local communities have very strongly fed back to us their concerns about the consultations to date. It is now especially important that EDF Energy gives the local communities the fullest opportunity to ask relevant questions and understand plans for the new development at Sizewell C, given the period of lockdown and social distancing we all continue to experience in response to the Covid-19 pandemic.
“We will make our feelings clear to EDF Energy in regards to public engagement arrangements for such a development (known as Section 56) and if EDF Energy do decide to press on and start the process, we will be asking them to commit to an extended 84 day period at the very least.
“In advance of the DCO submission, stakeholders had not seen a full Environmental Statement relating to this proposal, nor draft copies of some of the most critical pre-planning documents EDF Energy will rely upon during construction. “Whilst we recognise EDF Energy’s engagement with the Councils on the principles and strategic approaches, we would have expected much greater detail of what they have in mind.
“I hope that we can have constructive discussions with EDF Energy and the Government’s Planning Inspectorate to address the important unresolved issues we have raised throughout the consultations that must be tackled if the development is going to be a success.”
East Suffolk Council Councillor Craig Rivett, Vice-Chairman of Sizewell C JLAG said:
“At last we have the opportunity to review and assess EDF Energy’s submission in full, including the complete Environmental Statement, which we had not seen to date. I acknowledge that there is a great deal of unease in some communities regarding the next stages of the process and I look forward to discussing with EDF Energy when it will be appropriate to start the public engagement and what measures they should take to ensure this engagement is effective so that everyone can understand the significant detail in the submission and make their views and concerns known.
“We shall be putting in place a rigorous programme of assessment and continuing our discussions with EDF Energy in advance of the examination in public. We will continue to listen to our towns and parishes and look forward to speaking with them in greater detail once we have all had an opportunity to review the submission in full.
“The decision on this application will be made by the Government’s Secretary of State for Business, Energy and Industrial Strategy, having regard to national policy and so, if it is consented, we need to ensure we get the best outcome for the communities of East Suffolk, both during construction and beyond, during the station’s operation for the next 60 years. The role of the Councils is hugely important to secure the best outcomes and we appreciate that there are many in our communities who object to the proposals in principle and/or have significant concerns on aspects of the proposal that will directly affect them. Be assured those concerns are understood and our role is to challenge the evidence against national policy, and the local impacts, and negotiate the best outcomes for the project as a whole but if the evidence does not stack up we will resist.”
The Adequacy of Consultation Response document, submitted by East Suffolk Council and Suffolk County Council, can be viewed in full alongside other related correspondence by visiting eastsuffolk.gov.uk

First business benefits from council’s free solar panel scheme
A Lowestoft-based charity is the first organisation to benefit from free solar panels, as part of Suffolk County Council’s Renewable Energy Fund.
Nirvana Health and Fitness, on Pinbush Road in Lowestoft, is now hosting a 70kWp solar panel installation and is benefitting from zero-carbon electricity.
The council’s £400,000 Renewable Energy Fund is open to eligible businesses looking to reduce their energy costs and carbon footprint through solar power. Successful applicants will have solar panels supplied and installed for free.
Once the panels are installed, the business is sold electricity at a better rate than their existing tariff, so they will see immediate savings.
The Fund itself benefits from income generated by the sale of the solar-generated electricity. This means money goes back into the pot, allowing more solar panel applications to be considered by the Fund and installed across Suffolk.
Councillor Richard Rout, Cabinet Member for Environment & Public Protection at Suffolk County Council, said:
“This is a very exciting project to assist Suffolk’s businesses with the costs of installing solar panels. I have heard from businesses who have previously considered solar panels, but the cost of equipment and installation put them off. With this new fund, they do not have to find this initial injection of cash; we’ll do that for them.
“Now, more than ever, as local businesses look to recover from the impact of coronavirus, every penny counts. So not only will businesses be working towards a greener future, they can save overhead costs on their energy bill.
“Suffolk County Council has invested in its own buildings for a number of years, generating energy from solar power and finding ways of storing that energy. The Renewable Energy Fund gives Suffolk’s businesses the opportunity to benefit from solar power too.
“The council declared a climate emergency last year and this fund is yet another way that we are working towards a carbon-free future, and also supporting local businesses recover from coronavirus.”
The fund complements the council’s and the Suffolk Climate Change Partnership’s other established projects, which are supporting the county’s ambition to be carbon neutral by 2030. For example, Business Energy Efficiency Anglia and the Carbon Charter have been helping local businesses to reduce their carbon emissions for a number of years.
In further support of local business, the solar panel installation at Nirvana Health and Fitness has been carried out by Ivy Solar, a Woodbridge-based solar PV specialist.
Businesses with a relatively high daytime energy demand and large roofspace, and who are interested in applying to the Renewable Energy Fund, can contact Sarah Gill at Groundwork Suffolk sarah.gill@groundwork.org.uk or call 07720 098980.
Council presses government to provide lifetime benefits from large energy project10 Jun 2020
Local communities and businesses should get the best possible deal, if projects such as offshore windfarms land in the county.
The council made its position clear as part of the government’s recent consultation on its Contracts for Difference programme, which is associated with the nation’s low carbon and renewable energy projects.
The response explains how local communities should receive the maximum financial benefits for the lifetime of these projects, not just while they are constructed. This is in addition to developers making the most of local suppliers and businesses, whilst developing the skills of local people so they can work on the projects too.
The response also included the need for more robust and structured relationships between developers and the communities that accommodate these large projects.
Councillor Matthew Hicks, leader of Suffolk County Council, said:
“Energy projects have always had the potential to boost our local economy – and they should be a key part of the post-Covid-19 economic recovery in Suffolk. But if they are realised in Suffolk, we must make sure that our affected communities are protected and see genuine benefits.
“There must be proper measures in place so that developers don’t just roll into town and fail to support the local economy and residents. We must see long-term financial settlements, skills development for local people and contracts for local businesses.”
“We will continue to lobby government ministers at every opportunity and represent the interests of Suffolk’s residents.”
Councillor Richard Rout, Cabinet Member for Environment and Public Protection at Suffolk County Council, said:
“We share the commitment to being a net zero nation by 2050 and understand the importance, both locally and nationally, of low carbon and renewable energy projects. But I continue to uphold my responsibility to protect both the county’s residents and natural environment.”
Better Broadband for Suffolk reaches 100,000th customer as third phase contract is agreed
More than 100,000 households across Suffolk are already using faster broadband, thanks to the council-led Better Broadband for Suffolk programme.
The partnership - between Suffolk County Council, Openreach, the Department for Digital, Culture, Media and Sport (DCMS), the New Anglia Local Enterprise Partnership (NALEP) and local councils – has made faster broadband available to around 150,000 premises since being launched in 2010.
It means the current total superfast broadband coverage in Suffolk stands at more than 96 per cent, with plans currently in place to reach 98 per cent coverage before the end of the year.
The team has plans to go even further, after announcing, on 3 June, an additional phase of work to provide connectivity to approximately 5,000 more premises, including over 550 businesses, in some of the most rural parts of Suffolk.
The work will be carried out by Openreach – operator of the UK’s largest phone and broadband network, used by the likes of BT, Sky, Plusnet, and TalkTalk – and is set to start as soon as deployment under the current contract ends. Work will continue until September 2022.
Faster broadband provides many benefits including staying in contact with friends and family through video conferencing services, easier web browsing and online shopping, the ability to stream high definition video, and work from home. Covid-19 has led to many of these benefits becoming even more crucial during times of social distancing and will have a large part to play during the recovery phase.
Councillor Matthew Hicks, Leader of Suffolk County Council, said:
“It is incredible to think that over 100,000 homes and businesses in Suffolk are now using Superfast Broadband as a result of this project. Faster and more reliable broadband is more important now with many of us using digital devices to stay in contact with family and friends or working from home. As Suffolk, and the rest of the UK, begin to move into the recovery phase, Superfast Broadband will continue to play a crucial role. To find out if Superfast Broadband is available in your area please contact your service provider or visit the Better Broadband for Suffolk website.
Our ambition has always been, and will always be, to achieve total Superfast Broadband coverage across Suffolk. With the contract now being signed on the third phase of the programme, we are closer to realising that goal. This will mean that some of the most rural and hard to reach premises in Suffolk will enjoy equal or faster speeds than some major cities and towns across the UK.”
Laura Whelan, Openreach’s regional director for the East of England, said:
“We’ve already made a great deal of progress across Suffolk, making faster broadband available to thousands for the first time. We know there is more to do connecting up the most remote areas, and that’s why we’re delighted to be working with Suffolk County Council on extending that reach even further. Openreach has an important role within the East of England, with more than 3,400 of our people living and working here. We’ve also recently announced a great deal of work to build full fibre in some of the most ‘hard to reach’ rural areas, including Bungay, Saxmundham and Kentford.”

Cllr Mary Evans July Report 
Portable cabins are to be used in Bury St Edmunds as temporary homes for the homeless as WSC deals with unprecedented demands for emergency accommodation.

Units are being set up on West Suffolk Council-owned land as hotels and B&Bs become unavailable and the moratorium on evictions ends in August, while furlough pay reduces from this month before ending in October.

West Suffolk has a shortage of affordable housing for single people. There are 149 households in temporary or emergency accommodation compared to 83 in June last year. This includes 30 families, 105 single people or couples and 14 rough sleeper beds. The new units will be used for up to 6 months.

Staff and security would be in place 24 hours a day. There will be help provided for food and other essentials. The cost is about £125 a week to house a person in the portable cabins, compared to about £400 a week in a hotel.

High streets are reopening –With Government guidance allowing more people to return to work and shops to open, it is important that we manage our car parks to free up long stay spaces for workers and short stay for visitors. Parking charges have been reinstated across West Suffolk but proposed tariff increases remain on hold.
We’ve already prioritised and paid out around £34m in Government business grants to business including retail, around another £34m in rate relief and having lobbied Government on their behalf, we are now paying out grants to other small businesses including our market traders. 
Alongside all of this are the car parking tariffs, which are a way of managing spaces. Income from parking helps pay for, town centre security, cleaning and maintenance of car parks and enforcement – all of which supports our town centres as places of economic, social and cultural activity.
West Suffolk’s parks and playgrounds are re-opening – West Stow and Moyses Hall for example re-open today. The cafes are also now open in Nowton, Brandon, East Town Parks and West  Stow but users are advised to stay safe, observe social distancing and to wash their hands on their return home and use hand sanitiser when they are out and about and pay by contactless. Work is underway to re-open playgrounds safely but in the short term it might mean some equipment is taken out of service temporarily
West Suffolk Council Solar farm in Lakenheath. The Council has recorded its best return yet on its £14.5million solar farm in Lakenheath.
The authority said the Toggam Farm facility produced 2,007MWh in May, it is one of the largest council owned solar farms in the country - with sunny weather helping up to 65 per cent of the nation's power supply come from renewable sources.
For West Suffolk Council, the farm is an investment in both green energy and a sustainable boost for their finances. A record £411,000 of income was taken in May. World Environment Day was 5 June this year. “Friends of the Earth, named west Suffolk as one of the top areas for tackling climate change and supporting the environment. But, of course, there is more to be done.

Small business grants 
This has now closed (30 June 2020). This was launched in May after West Suffolk Council successfully lobbied the Government for extra support for small businesses in the area and before the deadline closed had already paid out more than half of their £1.9 million.  The council were active in contacting businesses and not waiting for applications to come to them. There were grants of £10k for village halls which have been much welcomed.
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